

### The Executive

President: Jane Kidner

Vice-President: TBD

Secretary: Maria Vlachos

Treasurer: Lubke Storry

Webmaster: Doug Atkinson

Standing Member: Maggie

Thompson

Volunteer: Rita De Bellis

#### **Important Dates:**

Spring Clean up : Sunday April 24th@ 11 am at our Mailbox station.

Our spring meeting date is in Park 1 May 29th, 11 AM

Annual General Meeting: In Park 1 August 28th, 2022, 11 AM

## Contacting Your Beach Association:

If you have any questions or concerns for the McRae Beach Association please do not hesitate to email us.

# Here We Go Again!

# Message from the Executive

We are thrilled to welcome all cottagers back to McRae Beach for another wonderful summer, and welcome all homeowners who

are on the Beach year round and keep our community vibrant. We hope everyone has stayed healthy and safe throughout the year. We look forward to a terrific summer, and to seeing everyone on the street and in the water! Unfortunately with Covid still a very real threat in large gatherings, we have had to make the difficult decision to once again cancel our annual summer party. But we hope there will be opportunities to connect more informally throughout the summer months, and encourage everyone to make a point of introducing yourself to any neighbours you see who you do not already know.

### **Update on Annual Dues**

It is that time of year again that annual McRae Beach Association membership dues are owing in the amount of \$60 per house/cottage. We are doing our best to make it as easy as possible for everyone to pay their dues, while respecting the health concerns of those wishing to avoid in-person interactions at their door. We are accepting electronic payments by Interact to our Treasurer Lubke at <a href="mailto:lubkeb@gmail.com">lubkeb@gmail.com</a> or drop off payment at her mailbox at 9 Vine Ave or Maria at 6 Blue Heron. If you would prefer to have someone pick up your payment at your home, please email Jane Kidner at <a href="mailto:l.kidner@live.com">l.kidner@live.com</a> and arrangements will be made.



We would like to take the time to Thank our retiring members, Former President Rhonda Woods and Former Vice-President Mona Mathews for dedicating their time and energy to the McRae Beach Association. We appreciate all our volunteers and welcome the support. If interested in helping in any way please contact us.

Photo by Dennis Walker

Photo by Jane Kidner

As reported at our Fall meeting, a long time resident of McRae Beach has generously donated two lovely Muskoka Chairs to be permanently installed in the North Beach. We are planning to discuss the specific location and installation immediately following the Spring meeting. Feel free to join us for a discussion at the North Beach.



### MARK YOUR CALENDARS - ANNUAL SPRING MEETING

The annual Spring meeting is taking place on **Sunday May 29 at 11 am** in McRae Beach South. There are a number of updates and items to be discussed at the meeting, including the Treasurers Report, appointments, update on road repairs, and park maintenance. If there is something you would like to have discussed at the meeting, please email our McRae Beach Association President Jane Kidner at j.kidner@live.com

### **NOTICE BOARDS**

The notice boards are available for use by members of the McRae Beach Association. If you have something you would like to share with the community, please contact Maria.